KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

November 10, 2012 at St. Thomas, Lenoir City
Gathering

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Lois Schering, Robb Morris, Dick Shriver, Aurora Gardner, Debra Ferreri, and Toni Jacobs. 
Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting. Dick, Toni, Debbie, and Aurora also offered palanca.
Dick was presented with a perpetual mass card for his service on the secretariat. 
All present prayed and participated in the Leaders Group Reunion. 

Secretary: Toni 

There were 5 corrections to the minutes and the minutes were posted on the website. 
Treasurer: Debbie 
There is a savings balance of $3,052.26, a checking balance of $3,403.50 and a cash available amount of $6,455.76. Debbie included a weekend facility comparison analysis including Apison, St. Therese, and Eagle Rock. 
Pre Cursillo: Robb 
No report
Three Day (English): Aurora

Aurora suggests that we work harder to get people to get their Cursillo applications in earlier in the process, since we seem to be getting too many candidates for the weekend at the last minute.

Three Day (Spanish): Beatrice (absent) 
No report
Post Cursillo: Dick

Dick reports that Micheline is doing a great job with the Ultreya in Chattanooga. Some Ultreyas struggle with very few attendees, while others including Crossville, Farragut, and Alcoa are doing well.
Dick will make sure that any Ultreya cancellations will be noted on the Knoxville Cursillo website.

4th Day Workshop, English: Jim and Judy (absent) 

No report

4th Day Workshop, Spanish: Nancy (absent) 

No report
Music: Judy (absent) 
No report

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex (absent)
No report

  Lay Director: Lois
National Cursillo has an opening for the position of National Cursillo Service Administrator. January 31, 2013 is the closing date for applying.

The theme of the Regional Encounter in November was “PreCursillo.” Based on Regional Encounter discussions, Lois recommended sending out sponsor booklets to all who sponsor someone for a future weekend. It may be beneficial to have a Cursillo information table at Ministry Day on a diocesan, and possibly parish, level as well. Aurora expressed the need for Cursillo information for potential candidates in Spanish. Cursillo weekend charges range from $75 (Owensboro) to $225 (Lexington). 

Old Business
Members of the Secretariat unanimously approved an addition to be made to the Pastoral Plan, so that under the Post-Cursillo section it will also state that the Secretariat will look for a retreat center in and around the City of Knoxville. 
The Diocesan Encounter will take place on December 1 at St. Thomas in Lenoir City beginning at 9:30am. Celebrant and Keynote Address speaker is Cardinal Justin Rigali. Lois is working on the details for the Diocesan Encounter.

The 2013 Cursillo calendar is in the process of being formed. 

The Cursillo Secretariat retreat will be held January 12, 2013 at St. Thomas beginning at 10 am. Deacon Bill Jacobs, the retreat director, has chosen “The Joy of Faith” as the topic.

The English Men’s weekend will be in the Spring of 2013 and the English Women’s weekend will be in the Fall of 2013.

The Spanish Men’s weekend has been rescheduled for August 8-11, 2013.
The Fall Regional Encounter will be in Belleville, IL, October 18-20, 2013. 
The annual Cursillo appeal letter was sent out to all Cursillistas and donations have begun to come in.

The Secretariat wishes to stay true to National Cursillo’s recommendations regarding the issue of “fluff” on the weekend and continues to explore how to best carry this out.
The Piety rollo problem was revisited. Toni brought a copy of the rector/rectora’s schedule and noted that there are three anecdotes following the Piety rollo. These anecdotes may be distracting to the candidates depending on the content of the Piety rollo, which can often be emotional. It was recommended that a note be placed in the schedule to alert the rector/rectora so they may be aware to get a sense of the atmosphere following the Piety rollo and proceed accordingly. They may skip the anecdotes, or postpone them, and proceed directly to the chapel if the candidates’ response to the rollo is emotional. 
The subcommittee to find a retreat center in the Knoxville area will be revisiting Grace Point in Kingston, since their kitchen has been renovated. 

The 2012 annual Cursillo report was sent to Bishop Stika. Lois read a letter from Bishop Stika thanking and blessing the Cursillo movement for their hard work.

New Business

Deacon Bill came into the secretariat meeting briefly to hand out and discuss a proposed outline for a future Rector/Rectora workshop. He will continue to work on the details of this with his subcommittee.

Before a Cursillo weekend in Nigeria, Africa can take place, the Secretariat will need to establish communication with future Cursillo Leaders in the Nigerian church where it will be held. This will depend on what the International Cursillo will require.

The next Secretariat meeting will be held on February 9, 2013 at St. Thomas in Lenoir City.     
Respectfully submitted,

Toni Jacobs, Secretary                                                     

